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 Autumn 2  Year group:  

4/5 
Lesson composition 

Lesson Curriculum focus Learning 

objective 

Whole class teaching and learning Independent and group 

learning (including 

differentiation opportunities) 
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 Goegraphy 
Name and locate countries in 
Europe (including Russia) and 

their capitals cities  

Locate Europe on a large-scale 
map or globe,  

 

 

LO name 
and locate 
countries 
and capital 
cities 

Discuss the seven continents of our planet.  Define.  Watch 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=urr53arh--E&vl=en Place the word 

Europe on a board.  Children to volunteer countries which belong to 

this continent.  Ask children to use atlases to find any other countries 

we have missed.  Look at atlas of Europe, discuss.  Compare this to a 

large-scale map and a globe. 

Year 4:  Create a key for European 

countries and their capital cities. 

 

Year 5: Write names of continents and 

facts about each.  As Year 4 after 

this.   

History 
Record knowledge and 
understanding in a variety of 

ways, using dates and key 

terms appropriately  

LO explore 
important 
European 
events 

Ask children what events in Europe in the past 2000 years have been 

significant.  Scribe these on the board.   

Add more events and describe each of them.  Place these in ascending 

order, using dates appropriately.  Examine some of these events at 

https://www.thoughtco.com/major-events-european-history-4140370 

and https://www.dummies.com/education/history/world-

history/european-history-for-dummies-cheat-sheet/  

Year 4: Choose ten-twelve events and 

place these onto a European timeline.  

Write a one sentence explanation 

about each event. 

 

Year 5: Also include how these have 

affected modern day life.  
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Art 
Use the work of artists to 
replicate ideas or inspire own 

work 
Use a variety of brushes and 
experiment with ways 

of marking with them 

 

LO 
Investigate 
the work of 
Salvador Dali 

Print off and put photocopies of Dali’s work around the classroom.  

Children to rotate around the classroom in an ‘Art Gallery’ and answer 

simple questions about each piece of art. 

Bring children back to the carpet and discuss answers. 

Refer to the persistence of time.  Explore ideas represented and 

discuss the word ‘Surrealism’.   

Year 4: Create your own drawing of a 

section of the persistence of time and 

add colour by using paintbrushes and 

paint. 

 

Year 5: larger section chosen.  Mix own 

colours. 

DT 

Carry out research, using 

surveys,   

Identify the needs, wants, 
preferences and values of 

particular individuals and 

groups 
Prepare and cook a variety of 

predominantly savoury dishes 

safely and hygienically 
including, the use of a heat 

source 

Use a range of techniques  
 

LO research 
and cook 
Spanish 
cuisine  

Ask children who has visited Spain.  Ask them what they had to eat.  

Look at examples of famous Spanish cuisine.  Is there anything 

similar/different between the dishes?  

Discuss use of fruits and vegetables – tomatoes, herbs, potatoes, use 

of seafood – prawns, shellfish 

 

Survey children as to what they would like to include in their  

Spanish omelette.  Create bar chart to represent this. 

Mixed ability groupings:  Create 

Spanish omelette for your group.  

Evaluate omelette for appearance, 

taste, texture and areas for 

improvement. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=urr53arh--E&vl=en
https://www.thoughtco.com/major-events-european-history-4140370
https://www.dummies.com/education/history/world-history/european-history-for-dummies-cheat-sheet/
https://www.dummies.com/education/history/world-history/european-history-for-dummies-cheat-sheet/
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Writing Across the 

Curriculum 
 

LO write 
persuasively 

(travel brochure) 

 

Look at brochures advertising places in Europe as a destination.  Pick 

out key words which entice readers to want to go and visit there. 

Ask children who has been to Greece?  Research landmarks, weather, 

cities, religion, rivers, mountains and other significant physical 

geography. 

Year 4: Produce a travel brochure for a 

tourist who is going to visit Greece.  

Use research and persuasive language. 

 

Year 5: Include quotes about Greece. 

Geography 
Understand geographical 
similarities and differences 

through the study of human and 

physical geography of a region 

of the United Kingdom and a 

region in a European country. 

 

Geography 
Follow a route on a large scale 

map. 

 

LO Compare  
European 
countries 

Show children A3 comparison sheet between England and three other 

countries we are exploring (Greece, Denmark and Turkey).  Tell 

children that we are comparing capital cities of the countries we are 

exploring.   

As a class, fill in information we know about London, using research if 

needed to answer other questions. 

Discuss how we can find out information about Athens.  Do you think 

there will be similarities/differences? Why? 

 

Year 4:  Complete human and physical 

comparison sheet for Athens.  Use 

research from texts/atlases/internet 

sources. 

 

Year 5: A greater number of 

categories to research. 
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Art 
Develop shadows  

Show qualities using cross 
hatching, pointillism, 

sidestrokes, use of rubber to 

draw/highlight 
 

LO Use 
pointillism in 
art work 
(George 
Seurat) 

Discuss life of George Seurat and examine some of his most famous 

paintings.   

Look at A Sunday on La Grande Jatte (1884).  Discuss context of this 

painting and what is represented by Seurat.   

Look closely at paintings and ask children how they think this image 

was created. Define pointillism and model this to children.  

Year 4: Recreate a section of Seurat’s 

painting by using coloured pencil and 

pointillism technique. 

 

Year 5: Larger section given requiring 

differing colours. 

DT 

Prepare and cook a variety of 

predominantly savoury dishes 

safely and hygienically 
including, the use of a heat 

source 

Use a range of techniques  

LO research 
and cook 
French 
cuisine 

Ask children who has visited France.  Ask them what they had to eat.  

Look at examples of famous French cuisine.  Is there anything 

similar/different between the dishes?  

Discuss use of butter, bread and herbs. 

Survey children as to what cheese they would like to include in their 

Baguette sandwiches after tasting.  Create bar chart to represent 

this. 

Mixed ability groupings:  make dough 

for a French baguette.  Cook then add 

cheese.  Whilst cooking evaluate 

cheese for taste, texture appearance 

and smell. 
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  History 

Suggest where we might find 

answers to questions 

considering a range of sources 

 

LO Use a 
range of 
sources to 
answer 
questions 

Ask children which empire came from Italy.  Discuss the rise of the 

Roman empire.  How do we know about this period of time?  Discuss 

sources of information.  Discuss terms invaders, settlers and 

indigenous populations.  Where did they come from and who wrote it?  

Discuss possible bias from sources of evidence.  How might a Celt 

source of evidence. 

Year 4:  Comprehension activities 

based on two conflicting diary entries; 

one from a roman soldier and one from 

a Celt. 

 

Year 5: More in-depth responses 

required. 
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History 

Understand that knowledge 

about the past is constructed 
from a variety of sources 

LO question 
how we 
know about 
the past 

Look at images of the Colliseum in Rome.  Discuss information 

presented about this landmark and how we know about the past of 

this monument.  How do we know what it used to llok like?  What 

happened there? 

Watch  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aEh6W-luMKQ which 

shows how the colosseum was built, why is was built and what 

happened afterwards based on diaries, architecture, painting, 

drawings and archeological evidence. 

Whole class discussion – Stop video at 

regular points of the programme to ask 

questions about how we know what is 

being described and the need for 

archaeology/study about the past to 

explore knowledge and the accuracy of 

this knowledge.  
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 Geography 
Understand geographical 

similarities and differences 
through the study of human and 

physical geography of a region 

of the United Kingdom and a 
region in a European country. 

LO Compare  
European 
countries 

Remind children of A3 comparison sheet between England and three 

other countries we are exploring (Greece, Denmark and Turkey).  Tell 

children that we are comparing capital cities of the countries we are 

exploring.   

Discuss how we can find out information about Copenhagen.  Do you 

think there will be similarities/differences? Why? 

 

Year 4:  Complete human and physical 

comparison sheet for Copenhagen.  Use 

research from texts/atlases/internet 

sources. 

 

Year 5: A greater number of 

categories to research. 

DT 

Prepare and cook a variety of 

predominantly savoury dishes 
safely and hygienically 

including, the use of a heat 

source Use a range of 
techniques 

LO research 
and cook 
Danish 
cuisine 

Ask children who has visited Denmark.  Ask them what they had to 

eat.  Look at examples of famous Danish cuisine.  Is there anything 

similar/different between the dishes?  

Discuss how well-known Danish pastries are.  Why do you think this is? 

Survey children as to what filling they would like to include in their 

pastries after tasting.  Create bar chart to represent this. 

Mixed ability groupings:  make Danish 

pastries.  Cook then add filling.  

Evaluate for taste, texture, 

appearance and areas for improvement.  
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Geography 
Understand geographical 

similarities and differences 
through the study of human and 

physical geography of a region 

of the United Kingdom and a 
region in a European country. 

LO Compare 
two 
European 
countries 

Children to use A3 comparison sheet between England and three other 

countries we are exploring (Greece, Denmark and Turkey) to remind 

others of what we have already found out.  Tell children that we are 

comparing capital cities of the countries we are exploring.   

Discuss how we can find out information about Ankara.  Do you think 

there will be similarities/differences? Why? 

Year 4:  Complete human and physical 

comparison sheet for Ankara.  Use 

research from texts/atlases/internet 

sources. 

 

Year 5: A greater number of 

categories to research. 

DT 

Prepare and cook a variety of 

predominantly savoury dishes 
safely and hygienically 

including, the use of a heat 

source 
Use a range of techniques 

research and 
cook Turkish 
cuisine 

Ask children who has visited Turkey.  Ask them what they had to eat.  

Look at examples of famous Turkish cuisine.  Is there anything 

similar/different between the dishes?  

Discuss how to cook Kumpir are.  What do you think this is? Why is it 

so popular in Turkey? 

Survey children as to what filling they would like to include in their 

Kumpir after tasting.  Create bar chart to represent this. 

Mixed ability groupings:  make Kumpir.  

Cook then add filling.  Evaluate for 

taste, texture, appearance and areas 

for improvement.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aEh6W-luMKQ

